MINUTES
South Carolina Commission for the Blind

1430 Confederate Avenue

Columbia, South Carolina 29201

January 20, 2015

Convene: 1:30 pm






Adjourn: 1:55 pm

Chairman Smith called the meeting to order and a moment of silence followed.

Present: Dr. Julianne Kleckley and Peter Smith: via phone – Rosemary Roberson and Mary        

              Sonksen

Public Comment: None

Approval of December Minutes: Rosemary Roberson made a motion to approve the minutes.  Dr. Kleckley seconded the motion.

The motion passed. 

Approval of Financial Report: Mr. Sims reported we have spent 40.18% of our budget with a total of 43.42% committed.  We will not run a deficit.
Dr. Kleckley made a motion to accept the December financial report as reported.  Mary Sonksen seconded the motion.

The motion passed.

Commissioner’s Report: Mr. Kirby reported that Jennifer Lyon, VR Director, was offered a position in Maine that she could not pass up.  Felisa Massey has been appointed interim VR director and is doing a very good job.  She has her Masters in vocational rehabilitation and is a Certified Rehabilitation Counselor (CRC.)  Mr. Kirby thanked Ms. Massey for her willingness to take on this position. 
The “D” Building has been cleared for staff to occupy.  All of the VR staff will be housed in this building.  We are looking at setting up our training area in “D” Building.    
We have hosted the Braille Challenge for the past two years and will host again this year.  Rhonda Thompson has been coordinating the Braille Challenge.  This event will take place on February 5, 2015.  Ms. Thompson said we have forty participants and we will hold a parent’s information session.  
Mr. Kirby will present our 2015-2016 fiscal year budget to the House Ways and Means Sub-committee immediately following the Board meeting.  The members of the subcommittee are Representative Murrell Smith, William “Bill” Clyburn, Jimmy C. Bales, and Derham Cole, Jr.   We are asking for $600,000 to restart our Prevention Program so we can carry out our legal mandate.  We are asking for $91,000 for help in our Information Technology Department.  The Budget and Control Board is requiring the same policies and standards of compliance whether you are a very small or a very large agency.   We only have two technicians in IT and one person who handles the help desk and the administrative duties.  

The Legislative Breakfast is February 4, 2015, in the Blatt Building starting at 8:00am until 10:00am.  

Committee Reports: None

Old Business: None

New Business: None

Public Comment: None

Meetings: February 17 and March 17, 2015

Adjourn:  Dr. Kleckley made a motion to adjourn.  Ms. Sonksen seconded the motion.  There being no other business.

The motion passed and the meeting adjourned.
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